Minutes of the Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on July 19, 2010
   Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA
 

    I. HOA Forum:  At 6:05 PM the meeting started with Jim Casey presenting a detailed comprehensive overview of the work done so far in the fence-wall study groups.  Most of the information from the phase one study group was summarized on the mailing sent to the community.  There are continuing problems with easements on the city owned land at the entrance way.  Casey recommended that the phase two group work be tabled for the time being until all of the concerns with phase one are dealt with which will include hiring an attorney for additional legal advice.  Several homeowners stated their positions on the white wall and urged that all homeowners be treated with respect and their opinions be included in future deliberations.
 

   II. A quorum was established with 5 of 5 Directors present.  (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

  III. The June minutes were approved as corrected. (Baker/Till-second,passed)
 

  IV. Management Report:  Financial figures for June were presented.  Due dates are needed for late fees before they are sent to collection.
 

   V. President's Report:  Aunchman will comment as the meeting progresses.
  
  VI. Treasurer's Report:  None presented.
 

 VII. ARB Report:  The application for fencing at 9628 Dolphin Run was approved. (Baker/Till,second, passed)  
 

VIII. Old Business:  
     1. Motion:  The BOD will table the phase two study group at the present time until more issues are resolved.  The BOD will bring in Virginia legal counsel to work with us, work toward a September 9th legal presentation to the community, add the city to our liability insurance, and approve funds for our legal counsel and the city attorney to work on this issue.  (Casey/Baker,second, passed)
     2. TPS broker will attend our next meeting and discuss our concerns.  In the meantime, weekly inspections will be conducted on Mondays or Tuesdays during the summer growing season.
     3. Peele and Casey will continue with picnic plans.
     4. No previous letters have been found concerning removable basketball hoops. A motion was made to accept them unless they become a nuisance or safety issue for the community. (Till/Closson-second, passed)
     5. A motion was made to accept and date the final updated version of the Guidelines for Exterior Alterations.  (Baker,Till-second, passed)
 

  IX. New Business:
     1. A motion was passed for Till to oversee the Decorations Club. (Casey/Till-second, passed)
     2. A homeowner sent a letter about charging equal dues for homes and lots in Bay Breeze Point.  This is not a new issue and requires a 2/3rds vote of the community.  Anyone is welcome to volunteer to work on this.
     3. The next meetings will be August 16 and September 20.
 

    X.  After a brief Executive Session, a motion to adjourn was passed at 8:07 PM.
 

Jan Closson, Secretary
